TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

November 23, 2020
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler

Karen Campbell
Jay Reynolds
John Beaupre

Others Present:

Dave Cota

Chris Parks

Present via Phone:

Annie Twitchell
Bob Luce opened the meeting at 4:30 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Dave Cota asked phone-in callers to identify themselves for the record (no participants).  
Payroll warrants # 46 and #48 in the amounts of $25,422.87 and $23,141.69 were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

Expense warrants # 47 and #49 in the amounts of $132,676.49 and $79,006.59were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes of the October 26, 2020 Selectmen’s meeting were reviewed.  Karen Campbell made a motion to approve the minutes as written.   Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Dave Cota discussed the possible purchase of a tractor for the Transfer Station. Over the last two years, the Town has budgeted $45,000 for this purchase.   As of November 6, the Town has spent roughly $5,000 in 2020 for contracted tractor work, and Bill Casey has done a great job.   A tractor would be very handy however, for moving brush piles, snow removal, crunching down demolition, moving salt into the shed, etc.   The purchase of a tractor would pay for itself over a few years.   Dave suggests that a small committee be formed to research the purchase.   Tractors are running around $45,000 for new machines and less depending on condition for used machines. Dave has provided the Selectmen with some examples of what is available in the marketplace.   There are some attachments that the Town ought to include in the purchase, as well.   Loaded tires are also recommended for this tractor.   Lloyd Cuttler suggested that the purchase be made through a dealer, just so there’s some protection on the purchase.    A committee will be formed to do the additional research, and they will report back to the Selectmen.   Committee members will be Dave Cota, Chris Parks, Bill Casey and Selectperson Jay Reynolds.   John Beaupre asked if this same Committee could look at the purchase of equipment for bike trail maintenance. Dave Cota said he recommends a different committee, since the Bike Club should be involved although the idea of purchasing (versus renting) a mini-excavator for mountain bike trail development and maintenance may make sense.  John Beaupre made a motion to appoint the committee for the purpose of researching a tractor for the Transfer Station.  Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Dave Cota reported that there is a vacancy on the Planning Board. With the current vacancy on the board, Tim Flight moves up to a regular board member.  John Slagle moves up to 1st Alternate.  Dave and Chris Parks noted that Scott Stoutameyer has expressed interest in serving on the Planning Board, so he could move into the position of 2nd Alternate. Several of the Selectmen indicated that they did not know Scott and Dave asked how comfortable the Board would be in making an appointment without having met Scott.  Lloyd Cuttler noted that this is important.   Dave or Chris will ask Scott to come in to the next or future Selectmen’s meeting to meet with the Board. John Beaupre made a motion to move Tim Flight and John Slagle up, as noted.   Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.

Dave Cota reported to the Selectmen on his findings with regard to the Town employees’ health insurance program.   Dave said he was somewhat surprised that he could not find anything that provides a less expensive but reasonably comparable plan than what the Town currently has through the Maine Municipal Employees Health Trust.   With only five employees on the policy, it’s difficult to get rates that are more competitive.    Dave provided the Selectmen with detail of the pricing he found.   He said it was a good exercise, and he noted that markets seem to be stabilizing with a 0% increase in 2021 with the existing Town policy.   Based on his additional findings, Dave recommends staying with the policy that is currently in place.  John Beaupre made a motion to accept Dave’s recommendation.   Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Dave Cota noted that nomination papers need to be taken for expiring Town positions.   The annual town meeting could be problematical due to Covid-19, since there’s a question as to whether or not an open meeting can be held.   Dave recommended moving the meeting out two weeks to March 24, 2021.   This provides a bit more time to extend the date for nomination papers, since they have to be available 100 days before the election, and they have to be in 60 days prior to the election.   Because it’s questionable about an open town meeting, there’s also an option to vote on the 2021 Town budget by secret ballot.  The warrant would need to be dramatically consolidated.    In a secret ballot Town Budget vote, the Town Meeting warrant would need to be available 30 days prior to the town meeting date.   Bob Luce asked if the meeting could be pushed back by another month. Dave mentioned that the Selectmen have authority to expend an amount not to exceed ¼ of the 2020 budget during the period from January 1, 2021 to the March 2021 Town Meeting which could complicate the process in allowing the Town Meeting to go beyond March. Lloyd Cuttler suggested that perhaps the King Pine Room at the base lodge could be used for the town meeting, which should provide for adequate social distancing. Nothing has to be decided tonight on the matter, but Dave did want to bring this to the Selectmen’s attention for consideration.   Bob Luce suggested April 14th for the date of the meeting, which will give the Selectmen time to monitor the Covid-19 situation and how it may affect the town meeting.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting, but April 14th has been tentatively set as the meeting date.
Informational:

Dave Cota thanked John McCatherin, Chris Parks, Al Sleight, Bill Casey and Lloyd Cuttler for their clean-up efforts in the old dumping area behind Bigelow Station.   It looks much better!

Selectmen will next meet on December 14th at 4:30 pm.  
The Mountain Bike Trail Committee will meet on December 11th at 1pm at the Outdoor Center.  They will be looking at the feasibility of a fee system for the trails.
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn M. Schnorr

Secretary to Board of Selectmen
